



Non-Arthroplasty Hip Registry

British Hip Society - NAHR

Executive Committee Meeting

**Monday 13th July 2020
from 2100-2245 hours**

**In attendance – Marcus Bankes, Tony Andrade, Vikas Khanduja,
Jon Conroy, Tim Board, Callum McBryde, Ajay Malviya**

MINUTES

- 1 Apologies - NONE**
- 2 Minutes of the previous meeting & Action Points - Discussed and approved**
- 3 Amplitude Update** – Alteration to instant report - (MJB) presented the work done. After several meetings with the Amplitude team MJB and AJM have agreed on the alterations to the instant reporting. This was explained to the team in details. Amplitude have offered two options for payment – a one-off fee of £8250+VAT or £5500 and increase the annual fee by £1.5K. The team agreed that in the long run the first option would be better and have approved it.

AP – AJM to confirm to amplitude that the changes can be implemented

- 4 Website (AJM)**

The new look front page was presented, which was in keeping with suggestion from previous meeting. Minor changes suggested including

 - Having MDSv2 in the front page
 - Moving the location of the “search your surgeon” functionality
 - The pelvic model used was discussed but the anatomical “irregularities” were accepted
 - Typos in the use of term ‘register’ and ‘registry’
 - Will need content for the latest news section
 - The minutes of the meeting to be moved to the BHS website behind a secure login, only for BHS members to view

AP – AJM to communicate with digiology with regards the alterations in the website; AJM to ask BHS webmaster Nic Wardle to find a place for the minutes in the new BHS website. Team to provide video/ educational content/ news item that can be added to the website

5 Finances (TA)

- TA updated the team with regards the current finances.
- Arthrex may reduce their contribution but it's not clear by what amount.
- S&N have confirmed the usual grant (10K) – no issues raised with regards using the money for a travelling fellowship
- Stryker have agreed to fund £10,000 for this coming year, but are unable to support a fellowship

AP – TA will liaise with Stryker and other companies to possibly use the executive meeting as a funding opportunity

6 Pathway for management –guidance document

- AJM suggested using a document to guide pathway of management mainly for surgeons establishing a new practice.
- VK mentioned a pathway document prepared for Cambridge
- TB suggested that a guidance document to refer young patients with hip pain to a NAH surgeon would be more appropriate. BHS is preparing such document for hip replacement. Team agreed it would be a good idea and this would be presented to BHS exec for approval.

AP – CMB will work on this and appraise the team

7 Physiotherapy protocol

- Previously proposed by MW and some work was done, but parked because of ongoing work in Warwick.
- Very little evidence currently available on this and there is a lack of uniformity in various practices – VK suggested using a Delphi process
- JC mentioned an upcoming publication in JHPS from a multi-centred collaborative work carried out by experienced physiotherapy teams. It was agreed that this may form a template to be used in the future

AP – park the idea for the time being and revisit when the publication is available

8 Research update (AJM)

- AJSM have bounced the FAI paper – will be submitted to JBJS Am. Arthroscopy and BJSM have been suggested as alternative.
- Labral repair paper – novel statistics being tried to account for missing data with the help of a statistician working with HSS but based in Japan. Plan to submit to BJSM
- Chondroplasty paper – first draft has been seen by AJM but not ready to be circulated
- Other projects – BMI, Surgeon volume and Health economics will be done in due course

AP – Ongoing work, AJM will keep team updated

- 9 NAHR session for BHS 2021 (VK)**
- Not discussed in detail because of time pressure but VK has a plan in place
 - VK also informed the team of three upcoming NAHR webinars once the BHS education portal is well established
- 10 Travelling fellowship (CB)**
- CB had circulated the plan to the wider team but industry support raised as a possible problem, although S&N seem to be happy to support
 - TB suggested that there may be interest in unfunded fellowship and team agreed that it will be a good idea to assess interest by trying this first
- AP – CB to work on this and this will be presented to BHS exec for approval**
- 11 AOB**
- None**
- 12 Date of next meeting: 12th October 2030 hours**